

Minutes of the Meeting of the Texas Panhandle P-16 Executive Committee
November 6, 2013
1. Call to Order and Welcome
Dr. Paul Matney called the meeting to order.
Members present: John Bass, Shannon Carroll, Matt Koumalats, Paul Matney, Kelli Moulton, J. Patrick O’Brien, Wade Shaffer, Mike Wartes, Chance Welch, and Patricia Westergaard.   Proxies were received from Anette Carlisle, Russell Lowery-Hart, and Rod Schroder.

Others present: Jud Hicks
P-16 Specialist present: Robin Adkins

2. Approve Minutes from the August 29, 2013, Joint Meeting of the P-16 Management Board and Executive Committee

Action:  A motion was made by Ms Moulton and seconded by Ms Carroll to approve the minutes of the August 29, 2013, Joint Meeting of the P-16 Management Board and Executive Committee.  The motion passed unanimously.

3. P-16 Specialist’s Report



         




a. AVATAR Project
Mr. Adkins provided a list of AVATAR math team members.  He reviewed the 2013-14 AVATAR Action and Sustainability Plan with the committee.  Developmental education data for regional students attending West Texas A&M University was presented later in the meeting by Dr. Shaffer.  Mr. Adkins noted that he has developmental education data for the ISDs participating in the project and that he will share that data with the math team members for their high schools.  He provided an overview of the status of the AVATAR projects.  Three members of the AVATAR math team and two P-16 Content Coordinators met on Oct. 16 to discuss ways to gather data from the project and to provide feedback RE the status of the projects.  He reported that AVATAR English Language Arts work had not yet begun because team leader, Shona Besselman, P-16 English Language Arts Content Coordinator, is unable to continue in her role as a content coordinator due to her heavy work load as an assistant principal.  He will seek a replacement for her.  Mr. Bass asked if an ESC Specialist needed to serve in that role until a replacement could be found and Mr. Adkins said he would let Mr. Bass know if that became necessary.  Mr. Adkins asked the committee for feedback RE the Action Plan as well as for ideas to gather data from the project to measure its effectiveness.  He noted ways to obtain qualitative data about the project should be easier to get, e.g., feedback from students RE what worked and what didn’t, what helped and what was confusing, etc.  Gathering quantitative data would be more of a challenge.  Ms Moulton noted that a database of student participants should be established now rather than years down the road.  She said we needed ways to compare performance of those who participated in the projects to those who didn’t and Dr. Matney said we need to find ways to track math project students at the college level.  Dr. O’Brien said selection of groups to compare with each other should be done carefully.  Dr. Shaffer suggested that students’ results on standardized tests and the TSI Assessment could be used to measure effectiveness of the projects.
Mr. Adkins noted that we haven’t received the expected $15,083 from THECB for AVATAR, yet.  Priscilla Martinez with THECB’s P-16 Initiatives emailed him that Dr. Judith Loredo, the Assistant Commissioner for P-16 Initiatives, will ask the THECB Board Committee of Academic and Workforce Success (CAWS) for approval of these additional AVATAR funds at the next Committee meeting on Dec. 11.  The project leaders at UNT will then let him know.  If the funds don’t come through, it appears we won’t save the dollars expected from the P-16 budget (local dollars).

6.  Other Items from Executive Committee





a. Review Developmental Education Data from WTAMU

Developmental education data for regional students attending West Texas A&M University was presented by Dr. Shaffer.  Dr. Shaffer said he thinks it’s important for public school administrators to have the data for their high schools and he is willing to provide it.  Mr. Bass said he thinks the data is something administrators will want and providing it will show the benefit of belonging to P-16.  Mr. Welch said he would like the data for Borger High School students from WT and FPC.  All present agreed providing the data would be of value.  Dr. Shaffer, Ms Carroll, Dr. Westergaard, and Dr. Lowery-Hart will let Mr. Adkins know how to publicize to superintendents what they need to do to obtain the data.  Dr. Matney also asked Dr. Shaffer to report on this, as appropriate, at the January meeting.

